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Appointment of Interim City Clerk 
 

Recommendation of the Committee 
That City Council appoint Mike Jordan as the Interim City Clerk for the City of 
Saskatoon, effective January 1, 2021, until such time as a new City Clerk has been 
appointed. 

 
History 
At its meeting held on July 18, 2012, City Council appointed Joanne Sproule as City 
Clerk, effective October 29, 2012.  As Ms. Sproule has announced her retirement from 
the City, the purpose of this report is to recommend to City Council the appointment of 
an Interim City Clerk until such time as a new City Clerk, appointed by City Council, 
takes office. 
 
Ms. Sproule will be retiring from the City effective December 31, 2020.  On behalf of 
City Council and the citizens of Saskatoon, the Governance and Priorities Committee 
extends its appreciation for Ms. Sproule’s commitment, professionalism and dedicated 
service. 
 
At the meeting of the Governance and Priorities Committee held on December 14, 
2020, the Committee received a verbal report of the Personnel Subcommittee 
recommending the interim appointment of Mike Jordan.  The Personnel Subcommittee 
advised that a recruitment process has been undertaken to fill the permanent vacancy 
arising from Ms. Sproule’s retirement.  The appointment of Mike Jordan as Interim City 
Clerk will ensure a smooth transition until such time as Council appoints a permanent 
City Clerk. 


